
Ministry of Gender Equality and Family Welfare 

Communiqué 

Public Consultations on the Review of the Child Day Care Centre Regulations 
2022 

The Ministry of Gender Equality and Family Welfare is in the process of 

reviewing the Child Day Care Centre Regulations 2022 governing the operation of 

Child Day Care Centres in the Republic of Mauritius. 

This exercise is being conducted so as to reinforce the present legal framework 

in the interest of children attending Day Care Centres.  

In this context, the Ministry of Gender Equality and Family Welfare is inviting 

members of the public and all interested parties such as owners, managers, directors, 

caregivers of Child Day Care Centres as well as parents/guardians to submit 

proposals and recommendations for amendments to be brought to the Child Day Care 

Centre Regulations. The current Child Day Care Centre Regulations may be accessed 

on the link: https://gender.govmu.org/pages/cdccforms.aspx. 

Proposals for amendments should be clear and concise, and accompanied by 

the rationale behind. Submissions may be made by email on pru@govmu.org and 

planningandresearchunit@gmail.com or by post, addressed to:  

The Permanent Secretary 
Ministry of Gender Equality and Family Welfare, 
7th Floor, Newton Tower, 
Sir William Newton Street 
Port Louis. 

 

and should reach the Ministry by 20 February 2025.  

 
 

 

 

The Ministry of Gender Equality and Family Welfare 

 

Date: 31.01.2025 
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